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City of North Little Rock
Vehicle Maintenance

To: Keith Robertson and Justin McDougal

From: Director Kenny Brock

CC: McCain Bridge/Fairfax Crossing Project & Police Vehicle Equipment Boxes
Date: June 8, 2018

Re: Letter of Appreciation and Acknowledgment of Exemplary Work

This is to commend Keith Robertson and Justin McDougal on their eagerness, creativity and cost
saving measures regarding the design and fabrication of brackets to secure the Police equipment
storage boxes in the Ford Explorers. They also excelled in the creation of 18 brackets to attach
decorative metal banners to utility poles at our newly constructed Fairfax Crossing bridge located at East
McCain Blvd.

In looking at the Fairfax Crossing project, they came up with a solution that creates a
combination of great eye appeal, as well as strength that should endure for many years to come.
In looking at the cost savings, they saved an average of 23.00 dollars (40.00 Vs. 17.00) per bracket
totaling a savings of around $400.00 dollars.

In regards to the police equipment storage boxes, they designed brackets that will mount the
storage boxes securely in the rear compartment area while reducing visual obstructions. The brackets
dwarf other manufactures designs which would have impeded on a clear view out the rear window from
the driver. Not only did this save around $13,000.00 (1,200 per box Vs. 325.00), they did a remarkable
job!

The praise mentioned above only skims the top of some of the work they do in the midst of our
daily operations.

With all of this being said, | cannot leave out the keen eyes, guidance and pleasurable
collaboration with two of The City of N.L.R’s finest; Mary Beth Bowman our Commerce Director,
alongside Council Member, Debbie Ross, in regard to the Fairfax Crossing project.

Everyone’s impressive and creditable efforts are well noted! FILED <Z AM. P.M.
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